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READ THE COMPLETE 
NEWSLETTER ON THE 
WEBSITE 
 
The full Newsletter can be viewed on The 
Brunswick Website at the address below. 
 
Past Newsletters, Executive Meeting 
Agendas and Minutes and a host of other  
useful reference material is also available on 
the website. 
 

We have just been advised that Geoff Yates has resigned from the Executive on 
health grounds. In his email announcing the news Geoff wrote, “…it is with a heavy 
heart that I wrote today and resigned from the …Committee. On sdvice from my 
Doctor I have decided to step down.” 
 
This was what Geoff had written for this edition before he knew that he was going 
to resign. 
 
FROM THE CHAIRMAN 
A very Happy New Year to all residents, and a very special welcome to those residents 
who have only recently joined our community at The Brunswick. 
 
For the benefit of new residents, and as a helpful reminder to others, we have placed a 
great deal of useful information on our website: 
 
https://sites.google.com/a/brunswickterrigal.com/the-brunswick/home 
 
The site has an abundance of interesting and useful information on a whole host of 
aspects of living in a strata community. If you need assistance in navigating the site or 
you would prefer to speak with someone instead please send an email to the Executive 
Committee Secretary at: secretary@brunswick.terrigal.com 
 
Please contact the Executive Committee via the Secretary if you have any other issue on 
any aspect of life at The Brunswick that you wish to bring to the Committee’s attention. 
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THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
Who’s who 
 
The Chairman of the Executive Committee is Geoff Yates. Geoff is a retired consulting engineer. 
He and wife Adrienne have lived in the Brunswick since early 2008. Geoff has served on previous 
executive committees. He is also a founder member and President of Terrigal Community Men’s 
Shed. 
 
It is with sadness that the Committee notes Geoff’s resignation. Geoff has been a tireless worker 
for The Brunswick and his gentle but firm style will be missed. Geoff always made it clear that the 
role of Chairman did  not place him above others and saw his role as that of  a facilitator rather 
than presidential style leader. We send him and Adrienne our best wishes. 
 
Eddie Blackwell is the Treasurer. His wife Kathryn is a former committee member. Eddie is a 
building project manager .He enjoys walking to Terrigal and spending time with his wife, 
children and grandchildren. They are committed to spending time in the community to assist 
others. 
 
Richard Lornie is the EC  Secretary. He served as Secretary for the previous committee for six 
months. He has lived in the Brunswick for two years with his wife Lindy. He is semi retired and 
works as an educational consultant. 
 
Wayne Brown and wife Margaret have lived in the complex for almost three years, both retired, 
Wayne  from a trade background in building and later with the NSW Vocational Training Unit. 
Has been a member of the Executive Committee for three years. 
 
Jan Hunt and her husband Steve have enjoyed living at The Brunswick for over 2 years. Jan has 
worked in business, education and prior to retirement, was employed as a property manager. 
Her interests include sailing, gardening and yoga. 
 
Billie and Trish Coote are long term residents of The Brunswick. A retired painter, Billie is the 
committee member with special responsibility for the Pool Area.  
 
Robert and Carolyn Hornby moved into The Brunswick in September 2014, relocating from near 
Forster. They love the location being able to walk to Terrigal for coffee. Robert is a retired 
mechanical engineer but still loves messing about with things mechanical. The Hornbys are 
cruise junkies and are looking forward to a Performing Arts cruise later this year. 
 
 
 
 

Executive Committee in session. 
L-R Wayne Brown, Bob Hornby, Jan Hunt, Richard Lornie, Geoff Yates, Billie Coote, 
Eddie Blackwell 
 


